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 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, September 12, 2016

Present:
Vivian Allen, Josie Baltodano, Lisa R. Cook, Dave Ivan Cruz, Barbara Des Rochers, Brenda Johnson, Thomas Kies, Carolyn J. Martin, Cynthia Reese, Karen Shields, Andre Singleton, Shirley Slaughter, Cleavon Smith, Hermia Yam, Siraj Omar, Natalia Fedorova
Chair:
Rowena Tomaneng, President



	

	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS
	

	I. Preview Agenda  and Approve Minutes from 4/18/16 and 5/9/16

	The meeting was called to order at 12:24 by President Tomaneng.  
· Agenda item number 3, Accreditation Follow-up Report, was moved to number 2.

· Roundtable Minutes for Monday, August 29th were added for review and approval.

· New attendees to Roundtable for 2016-17 introduced themselves.

· No additional items were added to the agenda.

Barbara Des Rochers suggested that we work on our institutional goals to reflect alignment with the EMP and also the strategic framework.  President Tomaneng informed her that we had this item on the agenda and will be working towards this in the Fall. 

Recommendations from review of Minutes:

1. April 18, 2016 Minutes – Page 2 of 5, first sentence of last paragraph:  Change “…attacking our goals” to “attaining our goals” 

2. Add to today’s agenda, as a follow-up from the May 9, 2016 Minutes, on Page 2 of 6 under Statewide New Initiatives and Mandates, a discussion on whether we have increased our non-credit FTES.
3. Spend time at the next Roundtable meeting reviewing SSSP and Student Equity, along with reviewing some of the other grants. Can elaborate on item #2 at the next meeting.

Motion made by Mr. Cleavon Smith to approve the April 18th, May 9th, and August 29th minutes with recommended change.

Second by Ms. Karen Shields

All in favor with one abstention, Ms. Lisa R. Cook

	II.  Approve Accreditation Follow Up Report

	VPI Vo-Kumamoto visited with all three of the constituency groups; Student Government, Academic Senate and Classified Senate, to go over the accreditation report and college recommendations. She has received no follow-up comments and the report will go to the Board tomorrow, September 13th for final approval.  A final version will be ready on the 20th. 
· Reported by Academic Senate President, Mr. Cleavon Smith:  Report endorsed at their last meeting.

· Reported by Classified Senate President, Ms. Karen Shields; Classified Senate approved the draft report. 
· Reported by ASBCC President, Ms. Vivian Allen: Draft report approved. Requesting to be part of the process once it is presented to the college, on a student initiative level.
Ms. Shields added that Mr. Roberto Gonzalez may have additional comments or thoughts which will be sent via email.

President Tomaneng stated we are moving forward to approve the draft report as is for Board approval tomorrow. If there are additional edits, they will be incorporated for approval in the final draft.

	III. Approve 2015-2016 BCC Institutional Goals and Accomplishments

	Mr. Stephan Bera thanked attendees for reviewing the institutional goals and strategic activities and forwarding edits.  The next step will be to include the edits and post the revisions on BCC’s website.
President Tomaneng indicated that she has not received any edits or additions since the last Roundtable for this document.

In responding to whether a budget be included in the final report for the goals, President Tomaneng indicated this was based on our Educational Master Plan which has since been revised and, in terms of this goal itself, there was no budget attached to it when she received the document.  Moving forward, she would like to identify in our planning budgets to meet the accomplishments. 

A motion was made by Dr. Josefina Baltodano to approve the final draft of the document for posting to the website.

Second by Mr. Cleavon Smith
All in favor

Opposed: None

	IV. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Classified Senate (Report by Karen Shields) 
Nothing to report
Academic Senate (Report by Mr. Cleavon Smith)

· Met last week and endorsed the accreditation report
· Had a great conversation with our institutional research analyst

· Discussed ways of empowering faculty voice in data review and inquiries

· Processes for getting data inquiries in the pipeline

· Faculty will soon be sharing results of campus pride index

· Findings were not great

· Recommendations will be made to Senate that will be brought to Roundtable

· The group leading the survey hope to present recommendations by the next Senate meeting, which will be forwarded with the idea of making sure some of those findings can be incorporated into our Equity Plan and other college goals.
ASBCC

(Report by Ms. Vivian Allen)

· Will be doing a teambuilding activity sometime this month with the current council and ambassadors to help building community between them to effectively get work done.
· Have only had two meetings so far but have already approved events for finals that the library will host.

· They are working hard to publish the BCC Voice.

· They are recruiting for Senators as there are three open positions.

· Offered information to attendees who would like to be on ASBCC’s agenda.

· Email Kylee at secretary.asbcc@gmail.com
· Submit request by the Friday prior to the next meeting.

· Meetings are held every Thursday, Room 57 at 12:20 pm.

(Report by Mr. Andre Singleton)

· Welcome week was an excellent event. Mr. Singleton worked on a survey with Dean Sayavong asking if they were a new/returning student and what they would like to see from Student Services, in general.  Approximately 190 surveys were collected.
· Hosting the mayoral debate for the City of Berkeley on October 6th, 7-9 pm in the auditorium.  Working with the League of Women Voters as well as with ASBCC to host that event.

	V. Other Business: October Town Hall on Facilities / Institutional Goals Planning Retreat  

	October Town Hall on Facilities

· The Strategic Framework presentation has been pushed back. Dr. Crawford is putting together some of the assessments and a new date has not been provided. Since we have members of our community that were active participants in that summer work, President Tomaneng will invite a few of them to do a presentation to the college sometime in October. 

· There will be no Town Hall in September. 

· The next Town Hall will be held on October 14th in the auditorium, during college hour.

· The meeting will be focused on Facilities, specifically, a presentation on the Milvia property.

· The district’s capital projects team will be making the presentation and taking questions.

· President Tomaneng has asked VPI Vo-Kumamoto to re-engage and resume the Building User Group (BUG) committee. One idea discussed in Executive Cabinet is to engage BUG in the Facilities Committee moving forward.

Suggestion from ASBCC President Allen to move the Town Hall to a Tuesday-Thursday as there are not many students on campus on Fridays.

· Friday, the 14th was chosen as that is the first Facilities Committee meeting date. Going forward they will include this suggestion when selecting a Town Hall facilities communication date.

Institutional Goals Planning Retreat
We have a revised Educational Master Plan that begins the work in 2016 through 2021.  It was felt to be a good idea to have a retreat for wider participation from the different governance groups and anyone interested in participating in the planning. President Tomaneng will be scheduling a pre-meeting with leaders of the Leadership Council to brainstorm how the retreat will be run.

· We will need to take a look at what we are saying that we are already doing especially in our grants and categoricals.

· We will need to look at the strategic framework in terms of alignment.
Having a 5-year Educational Master Plan with outcomes presents difficulties in terms of having measures to reach outcomes within a period of a year. It is suggested that moving forward we produce a two-year document rather than a one year document.

Discussion on ensuring budgets are tied to goals and that the money is spent. Also discussed was the planning and implementation of goals and aligning this to student success. 
Regarding the development of the Education Master Plan, Mr. Smith stated that we explicitly articulated that as an institution we were taking ownership and responsibility for our students’ success. In achieving this it calls for us to orient ourselves to assume that responsibility. Part of that orientation has to do with learning. We know where our students are having difficulty but we haven’t articulated in ways that are visceral that we know what our students need. There is hope that as we prepare for our planning that we focus not only on the numbers we are attempting to achieve but also determine what is it we have to do in relationship to one another, in order to make ourselves more efficient in the work that we do towards attaining those numbers.
This has been a topic in a couple of the research planning meetings.  It was discussed in those meetings that it is a culture shift in terms of how the campus thinks about planning and it is not just about meeting the numbers in terms of the outcomes.
Also discussed was the idea of reaching out to students who may be struggling or falling behind.
Shared by ASBCC President Allen was that she knows it is important for students to be present and vocal but it is not at the top of students due to work responsibilities, and other outside  activities.  Her goal is to attend the retreat and bring more students who represent populations that need that support, and who are good at translating needs. She also shared the effectiveness of her workplace and the possible need to have a third party involved in how we evaluate our programs.
This goes back to Mr. Smith’s previous statement of being oriented as an institution to achieve the goals that we state we are trying to achieve.  Often we come to meetings with the expectation that we are going to say, hear, or recommend something.  It is felt that we don’t go to meetings to “learn.”
Culture change is not a top-down thing so as best we can we need to get more of our classified staff and faculty involved and also empowering them to ask questions that will lead to the attainment of certain kinds of knowledge that will impact our students.

Suggestion presented to form an Inquiry Committee. When we are talking about BSI, SSSP, Workforce Task Force, Equity Planning and had those moments of inquiry, those were powerful and amazing meetings.
President Tomaneng stated this is something we can take a look at and noted that we have many committees with many attendees sitting on multiple committees year-round.

	VI. Announcements:

	· Andre Singleton has been selected as the Interim Associate Dean of Educational Success focused on Adult Ed 
· Pending Board approval, Tiffany Taylor has been selected as Interim Director of Student Activities and Campus Life

· Program Manager for our foster youth program will start at the end of the month.

	Next Meeting:  Monday, September 26, 2016, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu
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